
DMAC Announcement  
 

The SOA is pleased to announce changes to the Decision Making and Communication 
(DMAC) registration rules. As part of our continuing efforts to better meet candidate 
needs and to foster an environment where candidates may smoothly transition from one 
educational component to another, the eligibility requirements for DMAC module 
registration have been revised. These changes are effective March 31, 2008. 
  
Previous requirement: A candidate may register for the DMAC module only after 
successfully completing all other Fellowship requirements.  
 
Revised requirement: A candidate will be eligible to register for the DMAC module upon 
becoming an Associate of the Society of Actuaries.  
 
Please see below for further details:  
 

 Candidates will be required to complete all other FSA requirements (modules and 
exams) within two years of their DMAC credit date as shown on the SOA 
transcript. 
 

 If a candidate successfully completes the DMAC module within the stated 
timeframe but fails to complete their remaining FSA requirements, they will be 
required to re-register for the DMAC module and submit a completely new 
DMAC project.  

 
 No candidate will be permitted to attend the FAC until all FSA requirements are 

completed.  
 
 While not a requirement, due to the two year expiration date of the DMAC 

project, candidates are strongly encouraged to wait until all other Fellowship 
requirements have been met before registering for the DMAC module. The 
DMAC module should be the last education component undertaken by a 
candidate before attending an FAC.  

 
 The one-year time limit to complete the DMAC module and submit the required 

end of module project is unchanged. Candidates have one-year to complete the 
DMAC module from their DMAC purchase date.  

 
For questions, please contact elearn@soa.org.   
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